
The Springs HOA 
Vice President’s Report 

February 13, 2024, Board Meeting 
 
Garage Sale: Nancy Kelly volunteered to lead, several others assisting with 
communications, handouts, etc. Please let Nancy know if interested in listing your home 
address and items by March 2 via email dnkelly@comcast.net to be included on the 
garage sale handout. Garage sale is Saturday, March 9, 7 to 11 a.m.  
 
Volunteer Appreciation Party: Karen Mitchell has volunteered to lead the Volunteer 
Appreciation Party on Friday, March 15, 3 to 6 p.m. in the Anza Room. The Springs 
resident volunteers are welcome to attend. 
 
Happy Hours: Volunteer Coordinator is needed to lead our seven monthly Happy 
Hours October through April from 3 p.m. to 5 p.m on the Fiesta Deck (or Anza Room if 
inclement weather). If interested, please contact Becky Schroer at 317-992-5716 or 
vicepresident.thespringshoa@gmail.com. Time commitment is about three hours per 
event. The Springs Office Manager reserves the dates with GVR and notifies the Happy 
Hour coordinator. GVR staff sets out/arranges the tables, including a table for snacks 
For each Happy Hour, the Coordinator should:  

• be on site 20 minutes before and remain until all guests leave,  

• bring a container with extra napkins, small paper plates, some plastic forks and 
knives. This container is already stocked and with the interim coordinator, and 

• make any announcements that need to be made (usually none). 
 
Ten residents volunteered for The Springs committees during the January annual 
meeting. They include: 

• Light bulb committee: Dennis Green 

• Holiday decorations committee: Ron Stevens, Cathy Roberts, and continuing 
volunteers Judy Bierman and Deb Fillion 

• Infrastructure committee: Don Kelly 

• Grounds committee: Cynthia Drake, Dave Cooley and Kevin Fuhrman 

• Social committee: Karen Mitchell 
 
A BIG THANK YOU to all the Volunteers in The Springs who keep our community going 
without a professional management company (which would impact our HOA fees). 
Anyone interested in volunteer opportunities in The Springs, please contact Becky 
Schroer at 317-992-5716 or vicepresident.thespringshoa@gmail.com. Thank you! 
 
Fire Safe Project: I hope to assist with grant writing project(s) within the next six 
months to secure fire-safety assistance in our neighborhood. 
  
 
Becky Schroer 
Vice President 
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